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Kohimarama School 
Tuesday 8th March 

 
A MESSAGE FROM THE  PRINCIPAL 

Tena Koutou Katoa, 
 
I would like to thank the PTA team who have organised the Kiri Team Picnic which will be held this 
Wednesday 9th March.   This is a wonderful opportunity to have some fun and for new and not so new 
school families with students in year 1 to meet and make connections.   We are also looking forward to the 
PTA Fun Run to be held on Friday 18th March.  Information about these events is in the PTA section of the 
newsletter.  
 
A number of students have received training in the last two weeks and been selected to undertake  
responsibilities as Librarians and Peer Mediators.   Thank you to the students who have taken on these 
roles in their break times to support other students. Thank you also to Hilary Chaytor for working with our 
librarians and Nick Butler and Hilary Walkinshaw who trained our Peer Mediators.   
 

The Board of Trustees has confirmed that Teacher Only Day for 2016 will be Monday 25th July, so the 
school will be closed for students.  This is the Monday after the July school holidays which means our  
students will return to school for term 3 on Tuesday 26th July.  Teaching staff will be involved in  
professional development with an external facilitator on the 25th July. 
 
The weeks are racing by and we will soon be farewelling Nick Butler after 10 years as a member of the 
Kohimarama staff.  Nick will be taking up his new position at Ellerslie School at the beginning of term 2. 
We will be holding a morning tea at 10.30 am on Wednesday 6th April for members of the school  
community to come and have a chat with Nick and wish him well.  
 
The winter sports season is approaching fast and many of our students are now registering for the netball 
and basketball competitions.  We really appreciate the commitment that many parents make to coach and 
manage our large number of teams and look forward to our courts getting busy again with those 7.30 am 
practices.   We recognise that this may mean families having to plan for other children who are not  
involved in practices.  It is important to be aware that the start of the school day is a busy time for  
teachers who are preparing for the classroom learning time and that they are not in classrooms  
supervising children until 8.30 am; some classrooms may be locked prior to 8.30 am.   
 
A reminder that as usual school will be closed for 5 days over the Easter break.  School is closed from  
Friday 25th March to Tuesday 29th March, students will return to school on Wednesday 30th March.   
 
 
The purpose of education is to replace an empty mind with an open one. 
Malcolm Forbes. 
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The Kohi Way  -  Friendliness 
“The most valuable gift you can receive is an honest friend.”  “When you’re alone is when you can count 
your friends.”  Stephen Richards.  And from the famous writer Anon: “Friendship is not about people who 
act true to your face.  It’s about people who remain true behind your back.”  “There are some people in life 
that make you laugh a little louder, smile a little bigger and live just a little bit better.”  “As we grow up we 
realise it is less important to have lots of friends and more important to have real ones.” 
 
Caught Being Good – Greenies 
Congratulations to these outstanding students: 
Beren Mumini  Rm 1   for Consideration    Atkin 
Melody Unesi  Rm 11  for commitment    Atkin 
Scott de Bruyn  Rm 18  for Honesty/Friendliness  Selywn 
 
ICAS  

In 2016 the school will again provide students in Years 4-8 the opportunity to participate in the 
ICAS competition. ICAS forms the largest independent assessment programme for schools in 
Australia, New Zealand, Asia, India and the Pacific region. The subjects on offer this year are  
Science, Mathematics, English, and Writing. All participating pupils receive a certificate and 
an analysis of each assessment they sit, highlighting their strengths and growth areas. Letters 

have gone home to all Year 4-8 pupils and entries are due back to school no later than Thursday 24th 
March. For any questions regarding ICAS please contact Hilary Walkinshaw:  
hwalkinshaw@kohi.school.nz  

Up and Coming Events    
Wednesday 9th March     Kiri Team Picnic 
Mon 7th - Thurs 10th March    Yr 2/3 Swimming 

Monday 14th March      Yr 7/8 Vaccination Talk 

Mon 14th - Thurs 17th March    Yr 2/3 Swimming 

Friday 18th March      School Assembly 

Friday 18th March      PTA Fun Run 

Class Certificates 
Congratulations to these outstanding students: 

Rm 1 Lara Kostov Rm 10 Sebastian Poole Rm 17 Hugo Dowden 

Rm 2 Lucas Oomens Rm 11 Beau Utting Rm 18 Oliver Jarvie 

Rm 4 Angus Bell Rm 12 Hadley Queale Rm 19 Jaxon Scanes 
James Boland  

Rm 6 Siena Grant Rm 13 Daniil Diatchenko Rm 20 Charles Solly 

Rm 7 Sam Manos Rm 14 Aden Phillips Rm 21 Alina Chen 

Rm 8 Jayden Wang Rm 15 Mia Hurrell Rm 23 Ryan Wood 

Rm 9 Farrah Blyth Rm 16 Annabelle Whitney   

Walking School Bus:  Hadley Queale     Enya Noakes 

Board of Trustees  
Congratulations to Mrs Manners for being appointed President of the Auckland Primary  

Principals Association. This a prestigious one year appointment that will see her representing Auckland 
primary and intermediate Principals at a local and national level.  

 
Board of Trustee elections will be held in June this year.  If you are interested in standing or would 

like more information on what school governance involves please do not hesitate to  
contact our Chair Susan Cotton susancotton@xtra.co.nz.  

House Points Update: Term 1, Week 6 
Last week the House winners were:  
House Points for the Week:  
1

st
 Colenso 2

nd
= Patteson  2

nd
= Atkin  4

th
 

Selwyn  

Total House Points as at 7
th

 March  
Atkin: 259 
Colenso: 251 
Patteson: 247 
Selwyn: 225 

mailto:hwalkinshaw@kohi.school.nz
mailto:susancotton@xtra.co.nz
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Sports Results 
Our annual year 5 – 8 swimming sports were held last Friday the 26th of February at Sacred Heart indoor 
pools. A big thank you to all the parents who came to watch the fantastic swimmers or came to help on the 
day, your help and support is very much appreciated at big events like these. Congratulations to all the  
children who took part, they put in an outstanding effort and wowed the crowd with some very fast swimming. 
Listed below are the top three place getters for all the races. However, only the top two places will be  
representing our school at either Bay Suburbs for Years 5 and 6 and Eastern Zones for Years 7 and 8. Good 
luck to those swimmers moving on. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Flippaball Results 
Kohi Sharks had a bye 
Kohi Stingrays won 10-3 player of the day was Zoe Cotton  

Freestyle 1st Place 2nd Place 3rd Place 

Yr5 Girls 25m Alex Campion Alex Clarke Ava Jenkins 

Yr5 Boys 25m Te Rangiura Royal Ricco Woodhams Max Lye 

Yr6 Girls 25m Holly Roberts Tiffany Thompson Jorgia Roberts 

Yr6 Boys 25m Max Duder Fletcher Hilton Oliver Jarvie 

Year 7 Girls 50m Sophie Glasgow-Palmer Maddison Willmott Alix Marniquet 

Year 7 Boys 50m Charlie Solly Jesse Coleman Scott de Bruyn 

Year 8 Girls 50m Tanisha Griffiths Lydia Boyd Darla Ewens 

Year 8 Boys 50m Matthew Bishop Joshua Dillon-Price Seb Shaw 

Year 7 Girls 100m Sophie Dillon-Price  --- --- 

Year 7 Boys 100m Charlie Solly Jesse Coleman Scott de Bruyn 

Year 8 Girls 100m Tanisha Griffiths Lydia Boyd Sofia Molina 

Year 8 Boys 100m Joshua Dillon-Price Seb Shaw Tommy Worth 

Butterfly       

Yr5/6 Girls 25m Alex Campion Holly Roberts Tiffany Thompson 

Yr5/6 Boys 25m Max Duder Fletcher Hilton James Boyd 

Year 7 Boys 50m Charlie Solly Jesse Coleman Alex Curnier 

Year 7 Girls 50m Sophie Glasgow-Palmer --- --- 

Year 8 Boys 50m Seb Shaw River Drefers Joshua Dillon-Price 

Year 8 Girls 50m Lydia Boyd --- --- 

Breaststroke       

Yr5 Girls 25m Alex Campion Alex Clarke Sophie Dillon-Price 

Yr5 Boys 25m Te Rangiura Royal Max Lye Wil Graydon 

Yr6 Girls 25m Tiffany Thompson Holly Roberts Amelie Thompson-Pain 

Yr6 Boys 25m Max Duder Fletcher Hilton Oliver Jarvie 

Year 7 Girls 50m Sophie Glasgow-Palmer Alix Marniquet --- 

Year 7 Boys 50m Charlie Solly Jesse Coleman Scott de Bruyn 

Year 8 Girls 50m Lydia Boyd Tanisha Griffiths Macey Hilton 

Year 8 Boys 50m Joshua Dillon-Price River Drefers Seb Shaw 

Medley       

Year 7/8 Boys Charlie Solly Joshua Dillon-Price Seb Shaw 

Year 7/8 Girls Lydia Boyd Macey Hilton --- 

Backstroke       

Yr5 Girls 25m Alex Campion Alex Clarke Morgan Lloyd 

Yr5 Boys 25m Wil Graydon Max Lye Finn Watney 

Yr6 Girls 25m Holly Roberts Lizzie Brocklehurst Megan Yeo 

Yr6 Boys 25m Fletcher Hilton Max Duder James Boyd 

Year 7 Girls 50m Sophie Glasgow-Palmer Maddison Wilmott Alix Marniquet 

Year 7 Boys 50m Charlie Solly George Banfield Jesse Coleman 

Year 8 Girls 50m Lydia Boyd Darla Ewens Tanisha Griffiths 

Year 8 Boys 50m Seb Shaw Joshua Dillon-Price River Drefers 
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PTA NEWS 

Upcoming events for Term 1  

Monday 7th March       PTA Meeting 7pm, Staff room 
Wednesday 9th March Kiri Picnic 
Friday 18th March        Fun Run 
Monday 11th April        PTA Meeting, 7pm, Staff room 

Class Representatives needed   

We still need Class representatives for the following rooms:2, 
4, 11, 12, 14, 15, 20 & 21. 

Please contact Kirstine Jancys (Class rep coordinator) at 
kirstinej@gmail.com 

Kiri Picnic  

Wednesday 9th March 5pm 

Kiri parents. Weôd love to see you at our Kiri Picnic Wed 9th 
March, 5pm on the school field. All new and current Kiri fami-

lies are invited to attend. 
It looks to be a great event 

Kohi School Family Fun Run  

Friday 18th March 6pm 

Can you run faster than your teacher??? 
The registration forms are due by Fri 11th of March and weôve 

had an amazing response thus far. Donôt miss out!! Please 
return your forms to the PTA box in the office. 

Fruity Kanuti / Ice block Fridays  

Please remember to send $2 with your child on Fridays for a 
yummy ice block to be sold in last break 

Volunteers needed for the fun runΧ  

Our fun run is coming up and weôll need a few more volun-
teers to help on the day. Please contact Bree at  
kohiptasecretary@gmail.com for more details. 

Fundraising in the communityΧΦ 

Yummy Stickers   

Promote healthy eating and help us win sports gear. Go to 
www.yummyfruit.co.nz for instructions and the collection 
sheet.. You can drop off the sheets in the PTA box (in the 

office) 

Mitre 10  
When shopping at mitre 10, please remember to say youôre a 
friend of Kohimarama School. A percentage of the profits are 

donated to our school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 

¶ BARADENE COLLEGE - OPEN EVENING will be held on Thursday 10 March, 2016 at 6.30 
p.m.  We welcome all prospective parents and students to visit the College.  Entry at Gate 2 to the 
Auditorium. 

 
¶ Beginners Violin Lessons Mission Bay location.  Learn all the basics including how to read music.  All 

of my students have been playing duets by the end of their first month of lessons.  Reasonable rates.  
Please contact me on 021872724 or sarah.sampson@hotmail.co.nz.  References from other parents 
available on request.  Does not include Violin hire. 

  
¶ Pasifika Festival 2016, Sat 12 Mar, 10am – 5pm & Sun 13 Mar, 10am – 4pm at Western Springs 

Park. FREE entry! 

UPCOMING PROGRAMMES AT AUCKLAND NETBALL 
 

GET READY FOR NETBALL SKILLS CAMPS 
School Years 5-10 | Sundays 9am-1pm 

Boost your skills before the season starts with our experienced coaches. 
Where: Auckland Netball, St Johns: 13 March, 17 April  
and 8 May | Windmill Road, Mt Eden: 10 April, 24 April 

 

INTENSIVE NETBALL PROGRAMME 
School Years 5-8 | Monday 18 – Friday 22 April | 1pm-4pm  

Come along for 5 days of skill sessions designed to increase your playing level for the 
winter season. Focusing on movement, attack, defence, shooting, umpiring and game 

play.       Where: Auckland Netball, St Johns  
 

APRIL HOLIDAY PROGRAMMES 
Netball, Multi-Activity, All Sorts of Sports, Cheerleading and Kokkino Kids Cooking | Boys 

& Girls | Ages 5-13 years | Mon 18 April – Fri 29 April 
Come join us this April at AMI Auckland Netball. We are offering a wide variety of pro-
grammes where children can learn new skills, make new friends and have lots of fun! 

Where: Auckland Netball, St Johns and Windmill Rd, Mt Eden 
 

REGISTER ONLINE or find out programme details on our website 
www.aucklandnetball.co.nz 

OR CONTACT:  Serena Somlyai  T 09 280 4129  E development@aucklandnetball.co.nz 

mailto:kohiptasecretary@gmail.com
http://www.aucklandnetball.co.nz/netball/player-development/after-school-programme/
mailto:development@aucklandnetball.co.nz

